Minutes of the Meeting of HIGH STOY PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 1 December 2015, 7.30pm at Hermitage Village Hall 
Present: PCllrs George Grazebrook, Dawn Griffin, Eveline Jones, Kevin Pescott, David Whiteoak,  DCllr Mary Penfold.  PCSO Alex Bishop,  Ray Dickerson (FPs)  Kerry Straughan (Clerk),  1 member of the public.
1.   Apologies   Cllr Keith Mitchell.  
2.   Declarations of Interests  None. 
3.   Minutes of last meeting   Held on 1 September were approved.   
4.   Matters Arising   Website – Cllrs Pescott, Grazebrook and the Clerk will meet to discuss setting up a specific PC website or using a free site to communicate the Audit information as required by recent legislation.  
Dangerous Highways - Cllrs Penfold and Cllr Bevan meet with Highways and Oliver Letwin to discuss the dangerous junction on to the A37 at  Evershot/Batcombe and the crossroads at Holnest Park. Re A37: Highways have contacted the landowner about over-hanging trees and will look into moving the road sign which also obscures the view of traffic.  The lines at the bottom of the hill have been repainted, although many vehicles ignore them and illegally overtake; one of the reasons that the junction is so dangerous. They are also considering reducing the speed limit to 50mph on this stretch of road and have asked for the mobile speed unit to target the area.  Re the A352: PCSO Bishop advised the PC to contact the Beat team at Sherborne Police station and request a speed survey at the junction with a view to making a case for a large, illuminated ‘Watch Your Speed’ sign. Clerk to write to Highways thanking them for renewing the signage at this junction recently.  
Speeding in the villages -  Speeding vehicles in Batcombe and Hermitage is becoming an increasing problem, both with cars and tractors, and a number of residents have requested help to encourage people to drive more safely.  PSCO Bishop suggested that the PC lobby Highways to carry out traffic monitoring by putting speed stripes in the more dangerous/vulnerable areas to begin with, before discussing the various options available to help reduce dangerous driving.  Clerk to put an article in the WVM requesting residents be more aware of their speed, as well as encouraging everyone to be vigilant and report incidents of dangerous driving to the police.   

Defibrillator - The Village Hall and Green Committees have agreed to help fund a defibrillator, to be located in a secure box outside the village hall.  The Clerk will look at possible grants for funding and Cllr Whiteoak will contact the Clerk to Corscombe PC to discuss the security issues.  The Cllrs expressed a desire to have First Aid training and the Clerk will investigate cost and the possibility of combining training with other interested parties.  

5.  Planning Matters
a.  WD/D/15/002092  Demolish part of modern outbuilding and replace with a timber  structure at Blackberry Farm Hermitage – no objections.   
b.  WD/D/14/003367 Amended plans for construction of a solar photovoltaic park at  Southern Counties Shooting ground Wardon Hill – Approved Sept 15. 

c.  WD/D/14/002230 Conversion of attic space to 2 bedrooms at Summerlands Farm Hermitage – no objection.

6.   Financial Matters  a. Balance of HSBC account is £2469.15 as of 18 November. b.   Precept – the precept for 2016/17 was set at £2500.  
7.   Footpath Update  Ray reported that there were 5 outstanding footpath issues in Batcombe and 2 in Hilfield and stated that the WDDC Rights of Way team would like to be made aware of any other  footpath issues such as styles or gates that need repair or replacing.

.8.  BOATs  Cllrs Pescott, Jones and Grazebrook attended  the Hearing into the Definitive Map and Statement Modification Order 2010 (Restricted Byways at Batcombe and Leigh) on Wednesday 9th Sept at County Hall, at which the Inspector proposed modification to the Order which would turn the proposed Restricted Byway into a Bridleway, however objections can be made to this by 31 December.
9.  Snow Plan   2 x 1 tonne bags of salt/grit are located at Flowers Farm, Hilfield and Church Farm, Batcombe.  The Clerk will order a further bag to be located at Almshouse Farm, Hermitage.
10.   Matters of Interest and Information  PSCO Bishop reported that crime had reduced in the area over the past 18 months but reminded all to remain vigilant and report anything suspicious to the police (101) immediately.  He also requested that local meeting organisers, such as coffee mornings, consider inviting him as he is looking for a regular engagement slot in the High Stoy area and is happy to discuss crime prevention or other matters if people are interested.

Cllr’s Pescott and Grazebrook attended a Forward Together meeting about the future of local Government and amalgamation of Councils.  Both were concerned that none of the information provided was being communicated at local level.  Cllr Penfold undertook to ensure that this information would be disseminated to all.
11.  Date of Next Meeting   7.30pm, Tuesday 1st  March 2016 at Hermitage village hall.
